PRESIDENT’S REPORT AGM 2013:
Ladies and Gentleman it is my pleasure to report on the activities of the GNGU for the past year.
THE EXEC
The Exec meet on a monthly basis and their meetings are well attended.  We lost two lady members during the course of the year, Olga Zorgman moved to Beijing, China with her husband and Mareli Joubert relocated to De Zalze  to take up an appointment as the club proff.  Gerhard Neethling and Johan Steyn also resigned during the course of the year.  I would like to thank these members for their valued contribution during the year.  Anthony Dutton, Thea Nel and Hentie Clack were co-opted during the year but unfortunately Hentie resigned a month later citing personal problems as the reason.  My thanks go to the members of the Exec for their loyal and most valued support.  Dit was vir my n voorreg om saam met julle te werk.
THE OFFICE
My sincere thanks to Mellette Hendrikse and Magdel Krajnc in the office.  Their commitment and loyalty is much appreciated and we are very happy with the way the office is managed.  It is among many other things not an easy task to get teams ready and fitted out for IPT’s and they handle everything very well.
SAGA & WGSA
Dot van Ryneveld is our rep at WGSA and I would like to thank her for the way in which she handles this portfolio.
Due to pressure at work I was forced to pass on my duties of SAGA to Mellette Hendrikse who has ceased the opportunity and is doing  a great job.
GROW GOLF
Following the resignation of Mareli Joubert, Dot took over as chairperson of this portfolio and I thank her for the way in which this very important portfolio is being managed.  The development of young talent is and will remain a priority for the Union.  I am happy to report that a number of our member clubs have development programmes in place which will ensure a steady stream of talented players coming through.  I urge all of our clubs to get actively involved in this effort as this is where our future provincial and national players are identified.
G.N.J.G
Baie dankie aan Leon Roux en sy sub-kommitee vir die puik werk.  They are doing a sterling job and I am positive that our juniors are in good hands.

FINANCE
The financial statements reflect that we are in a healthy financial position and my thanks go to Denis Dreyer for his efforts during the past year.
Magdel was dumped in the deep end of cash books, ledgers, management of funds and income statements but with the help of our auditors she has managed to survive and grow as also our financial officer. Baie dankie Magdel.
My sincere thanks to Mr Paul Laesecke for the sterling job he has done in preparing the financials and for his continued support of our Union.
Due to the implementation of the Political and Municipal boundaries we lost six clubs to other Unions.  Amandelbult and Thabazimbi were moved to Limpopo and Pecanwood, Magaliespark, Sandy Lane and Seasons were lost to North West Golf Union.  This resulted in the loss of some 3000 members and a huge decrease in affiliation fees income.  We had a gain of 113 members with the incorporation of Blair Athol into our Union.  This unfortunate set of circumstances left us with no other option but to increase the affiliation drastically in order to balance the budget.  Our annual increase for affiliation fees has been set at 7% per annum and hopefully we will not be forced to exceed this in future.  The collection of affiliation fees remains a daunting task and I thank those clubs who honour their commitment timeously.
DEVELOPMENT
Development is on everybody’s lips and all sporting federations are under pressure to perform.  We are certainly no exception.  We started a caddy league in which 13 clubs competed and my thanks go to Mellette Hendrikse for getting this going.  Thank you to Anthony Dutton for this assistance in securing a person in the form of Brand House for this league.  It was great to see the enthusiasm of the caddies that participated.  The winning team was from Centurion with the runners up from Wingate Park.
My thanks also to Pat Lowth who is the chairman of the PGA of GN for their commitment to assist with development in our Union.  Grant Hepburn has recently been appointed as the General Manager of the SAGDB and we have renewed our relationship with them on a probationary basis for a period of 6 months.  The GNGDB personnel will work directly with Mellette Hendrikse who is our development officer.  The Exec Mayor of Tshwane is also now very keen on getting the driving range in Mabopane operational.  This after the hosting of the Tshwane Open at the Els Club.
SPONSORS
The involvement of sponsors is of vital importance to our Union and my thanks go to the following:
1.  Price Waterhouse Coopers – Silver Salver
2. Old Mutual
3. Volvo Cars South Africa
4. Acushnet – Bo Barnard and Leonard Loxton
5. Brandhouse

Your continued support is much appreciated.  Anthony Dutton has been tasked with obtaining sponsors and I look forward to his successes in the future.
DISCIPLINARY
We have had a relatively quiet year on this front and I am happy to report that most of our members are well behaved.
WEBSITE
Our website is now being handled in house by Magdel and is running very nicely.  My thanks also to Leon Roux for his assistance in this regard.
TOURNAMENTS AND COMPETITIONS
Our tournaments are very well supported and are mostly oversubscribed.  My thanks to the Tournament Directors, the members of the Exec and the Office Staff for ensuring that our tournaments are run very professionally.
Join me now in remembering some of the highlights:
Men Interprovincial:
· The Premier side went to Port Elizabeth with Johan Struwig as Manager and Johan Steyn as his assistant and were placed in 4th position.
· We are still battling to get the grin off the manager of the U23 side that travelled to Nelspruit.  This team went through the tournament unbeaten and emerged as the winners.  A first for our Union.  To the Captain, Werner van Niekerk and your team, we are proud of you.
· The Under 19 team travelled to Paarl with Andre Louw as Manager and won the tournament.
· The Mid Amateurs travelled to Bloemfontein with Gerhard Neethling and were place 4th in the B-division.
· The Seniors travelled to Euphoria with Denis Dreyer as the Manager and were placed 3rd in the A-division.  The Super Seniors were placed 4th.
· The Quadrangular was played at Services with Eddie Roux as Manager and our team won the event again.
My thanks to all the team managers.
Players who performed well individually include:
· Zander Lombard who won the Silver Salver, and runner up in the Open Championship.
· Russel Frans won the Closed Championship
· Matthew Bright won the Under 23 Open.
· Pieter Cooper won the Mid-Amateur Closed and was runner-up to Cameron Johnston (WP) in the Mid Am Open.
· Mellette Hendrikse won the following tournaments:
SA Seniors, Mpumalanga Seniors and is currently ranked 2nd among the SA Seniors.  He was also voted Senior player of the year.
Ben Kleynhans won the Lowveld Senior Open and the North West Senior Open.
Phillip Bierman won the GN Senior Open.
Clifton Stanley won the Limpopo Mid Am Open and the Lowveld Mid Am Open.

· Brandon Stone was player of the year.
· Zander Lombard was voted the most promising player.
· Zander Lombard, Tertius van den Berg, Werner Ferreira and Aubrey Barnard were awarded National Colours for the test match against Scotland.  Zander Lombard was also selected for the Eisenhower team.
· James du Preez, Tristen Strydom and Paul Boshoff were selected for the SA Junior team against Scotland.

LADIES

· The ladies travelled to Johannesburg with Mareli Joubert and Biance Barnard as Managers.  The A side won the Inter provincial for the 6th straight year and the B side won the B-division.  We therefore have both these teams in the A-division for 2013.
- 	Won the 72-hole championship in Polokwane.
JUNIORS
The total of registered youngsters has increased from 206 last year to 253 this year.  This indicates a healthy growth considering the fact that we de-register the 19 year olds as they then do not count as juniors any longer.
The girls also showed an increase from 18 to 23, with the best player being Carrie Park with a stroke average of 73.44
Children under 13 up from 26 to 33 with the best player Ruhan Oosthuizen with a stroke average of 77.30.  The youngest boy is only six years old with a 24 handicap of the ladies tees.
Children under 15 from 51 to 52 with Keegan de Lange the best player with a stroke average of 73.63
Children under 17 up from 56 to 83 with the best stroke average of 71.38 from Keegan de Lange.
Children under 19 up from 55 to 62 with Ruan Conradie a stroke average of 70.81.
Our Juniors are doing very well and big wins can be listed as follow:
Under 19 IPT winners 
Under 17 A team winners
NOOM 2 won by Keegan de Lange
SA Rose Bowl won by Catherine Lau.
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